
VIRGIN"^ WESTERN COMMUNITY CCLLEGE

MINUTES NO. 14

LOCAL ADVISCRY BOARD

April 8p IP68

The Local Advisory Board of Virginia Western Community
College met on April 8, 1968 at 7,,80 p. m° in the board room of the
Shenandoah Life Insurance Building.

Persons in attendance.

Mrs. Hunter M. Painter
Mr. W. S, Russell

Mr. Henry E, Thomas
Mr. Paul R, Thomson
Mr. W. D. Vinyard

President Travis M. McKenzle
Dean E. Joseph ScrafffoPd

Mr. Gordon Willis

Mr. H. M, Painter

Mr. W. S. Russetlÿ Chairman, presided,

A report was called FOr on the commencement speaker for
June 15 graduation exercises. The chairman of this committee--Mr,
W. Basil Watkins--was not present and no one served as spokesman,
Dr. McKenzte indicated that it was his wish that the Local Advisory
Board members participate in the graduation exercises as platform guests.

The
was discussed.
esttnqates of the

possibility of installing carpet in the new library fac!l!ty
Mr. Russell asked Dr, McKenzie to present firm
cost of carpeting this facility at the next board meeting,

Mr. Gordon Willis, Member, State Board for Community
Golleges, spoke briefly to the group pointing out the fact that the Board
is going to need money from the local community in the future. He said
there will be no state money available for- perking totsÿ tandÿ landscaping,
and so forth. Mr,. Willis was asked to discuss the policy of the State
Board for Community Colleges regarding the solicitation of private funds,
Mr. Willis said that this matter had been discussed at great length at
State Board meettngs,,,°'{t is his understanding that any contributions
which are voluntarily offered are acceptable and may be used for almost
any purpose except to supplement salaries,

It was noted that an effective public relations program to
prepare for the solicitation of local funds would require:

l, ÿ Some general idea of how much money we need to raise.

2.) Agreement upon general approach to local community
leaders.



Virginia Western Community College
L_ocal Advisory Board Minutes No. t4
April 8, 1968

Each board member" is requested to bring to the next board
meeting his recommendations for the public relations program, names of
per'sons who should receive any pr'epared mailings, and names of
recr`uiters. A corrÿmtttee to study and promote our public r-elations program
fop the soticttation of local funds was appointed by the chairman:

Henry E. Thomas
Paul R. Thomson
Barton Morris, Jr'., Chairman

The r`estrtctton of enrollment for" the fall quarter was dtscussed
Dr,° McKenzte told the board that it was difficult for" him to plan for` this
restriction De to r`eport on procedures for eestr'icttng enrollment at this
point.  Dr, McKenzte told the board that he had written to Dr. Hamel,
State Director', on Mar'ch 8 and again on March 22 requesting permisston
to Pent a building located on Star, key Road, Roanoke County, (Lessors:
Lawrence and Margaret A. l_egg, 3785 Sunrise Avenueÿ N. W,ÿ Roanoke,
Virginia) foe $150 per month. The administration of' Vtr'gtnia Western
believes that this space is needed in order to offer the second year, courses
of' three existing pr'ogr'ams: Automobile Technology, Architectural
Engtneeetng Technologyÿ and Commercial Art.  If' we are able to secure
this additional space, it will allow us to enroll about t40 technical
students to these progr'ams. Automobile Technology, Architectural
Engineering Technologyÿ Oornmeecial Art, Secretariat Science, and
Business Management o ÿ#'e have been encouraged to pr'omote the
technological pr'ograms, and it is believed thai: a Peply on this proposal
wilt be r'ecetved by April 15, t968.

The meeting adjourned at 9:25 p. m,

Travis M. McKenzie, Secr'etaPy Minutes approved - Date

/ed


